

THE COLLEGE OF NEW CALEDONIA

2001 CENTRAL STREET, PRINCE GEORGE, B.C., V2N 1P8 - TELEPHONE 562-2131 (AREA CODE 604)

May 27, 1977

Ms. Melody Rudd Secretary-Treasurer A.U.C.E. Provincial Office 1113 - 207 W. Hastings Vancouver, B.C.

Dear Melody:

Our people have discussed the various government funded student work programs and we have decided that our local does not object to such schemes provided the following criteria are met:

- -- these students would be included in the unit so that they could join our union
- -- they would be subject to our collective agreement
- -- our union must approve all work assignments
- -- such programs shall not undermine the security, benefits and/or wages of current positions or employees.

As well, we talked about the problem some locals are having with respect to part-time fees, and we concluded that we would want to stick with our own policy, which has been very satisfactory to all concerned, that is to charge three dollars per month for any part-timers.

Yours sincerely,

Frank Dwyer,

Acting President, A.U.C.E. Local #5

FD/1p